s/

No. 17/2025 Ref. HR/30

The Permanent Mission of the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka to the United Nations
Office in Geneva and other International Organizations in Switzerland presents its compliments to
the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights (Secretariat of the Committee on the
Elimination of Discrimination against Women (CEDAW)), and has the honour to forward herewith
the Delegation of Sri Lanka who will be participating at the consideration of the 9" Periodic Report
of Sri Lanka on 13" February 2025 during the 90" Session of the CEDAW Committee scheduled
to be held from 3™ to 215 February 2025.

Delegation of the Government of Sri Lanka;

1. Hon. (Mrs). Saroja Savitri Paulraj, Minister of Women and Child Affairs of Sri Lanka
(Head of Delegation)

2. Ms. K.D.R Olga, Secretary, Ministry of Women and Child Affairs

3. Ms. Kanishka De Silva Balapatabendi, Deputy Solicitor General /Attorney General’s
Department

4, Ms. Renuka Jayasundara, Deputy Inspector General/Women and Child Bureau, Sri
Lanka Police

5. Mrs. Dilini Gunasekara, Director/United Nations and Human Rights Division, Ministry
of Foreign Affairs, Foreign Employment and Tourism

6. Ms. Kumudu Perera, Legal Officer, Ministry of Women and Child Affairs

Representatives from the Permanent Mission forming part of the Delegation;

7. H.E. (Mrs.) Himalee Subhashini Arunatilaka, Ambassador / Permanent Representative
of Sri Lanka to the United Nations in Geneva

8. Mrs. Shashika Somaratne, Deputy Permanent Representative/Permanent Mission of Sri
Lanka to the United Nations in Geneva

9. Mrs. Thilini Jayasekara, Minister Counsellor/ Permanent Mission of Sri Lanka to the
United Nations in Geneva

10. Ms. Saritha Ranatunga, Counsellor/ Permanent Mission of Sri Lanka to the United
Nations in Geneva

The Permanent Mission would appreciate to receive an acknowledgement of the receipt of this Note
Verbale and the issuance of entry badges for the above mentioned delegation.



The Permanent Mission of the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka to the United Nations
Office in Geneva and Other International Organizations in Switzerland avails itself of this
opportunity to renew to the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights (Secretariat of the
Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women (CEDAW), the assurances of its
highest consideration.
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